

Ministry Update

Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc.

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 (607) 207-6279, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi

September 17, 2025



GO EAST!

At our last update, we were nearing the end of our time in California.

During our last week there we conducted a three-day "back to school" revival, and preached for a three-day Family Camp. On Tuesday August 26 we left California for Shelley, Idaho. We arrived there on Wednesday and set up our trailer at the church. We spent Thursday packing for two weeks in British Columbia.



I needed to put our truck into the shop to be checked out, (more about that later) so we dropped it off at a nearby Ford dealer, rented a van and drove ten hours to BC. Neither of the churches had ever done a Family VBS, but they enthusiastically threw themselves into the program. There were many visitors. The attendance grew each night, and we saw souls saved almost every night. Praise the Lord! We finished our Canadian meetings and drove ten hours back to Idaho where we preached meetings for a small mission church. We will continue to push East.

MAJOR EXPENSE

We left our truck in the shop while we went to BC because I noticed that the engine had been tapping louder than usual. The next week the Ford diesel mechanic informed us that there was an engine problem and that the engine would need to be replaced. The estimated cost was \$21,000. I had to ask the service manager to say it twice. In forty-four years we have never had a vehicle repair so costly. We had been putting money aside toward a replacement truck. Our current ride is over ten years old and has 180,000 miles on it. Thankfully, we had enough funds in the "next vehicle" account to cover the engine. We sought wisdom from the Lord and got some advice from some of our board members as well as a reliable mechanic and determined that our best choice was to go ahead with the replacement. Thankfully, the engine work has not kept us from our meetings. We plan to get back on the road this weekend. Please pray that we will have no more engine issues. Also, please pray that we will be able to replace the money taken from the "next vehicle" fund so that we can purchase a replacement

truck as the Lord leads. We have had folks ask if they can send a donation to help. Checks can be sent for "Truck Fund" to "Barry Webb Ministries" at the address above. If you have a Zelle account, you can give on line using the phone number or email address above. Thank you!



ITINERARY

Sept. 21-24 –(S-W)- Harvest Valley Bapt. Church, Riverton, UT **Sept. 28-Oct. 3** – Family Reunion, Kansas City

Oct. 5-10 - Faith Baptist Church, Benton, IL

Oct. 12 – (Sun Only) - Lighthouse Bapt. Ch., Harrisburg, IL

Oct. 19-24 – Open Door Baptist Church, Speedway, IN

OPEN DATES

2025

Nov. 9-12 - (S-W) - TN, SC, NC, or VA Nov. 16-19 - (S-W) - SC, NC, or VA



2026

Feb. 22-27 - Carolinas

March, April and May - from Virginia to north Florida June and July 5-10- Carolinas and Virginia Aug. 2-7 – Pennsylvania, Maryland` Oct. 11-16, Oct. 18-23, Oct. 25-30 – Pennsylvania, Maryland, and New Jersey

2027

February – Carolinas, Georgia

March – Pennsylvania Maryland, Virginia

September through November – Currently Wide Open

PLEASE PRAY FOR:

- Direction in scheduling.
- Replacement of vehicle funds.
- Healing for Cheryl's Mom (Stage 4 Cancer) (Holding steady, No better, no worse)
- More souls for Jesus!

Yours for Souls.

Barry and Cheryl Webb

